Glen Lake Association Annual Meeting Minutes
August 4, 2022

Directors Present: Dave Cheney, Tom Dutmers, Kris Fishman, Rick Fink, Stan Kryder, Edward Lanphier, Lori Lyman, Vic Peirce and Jennifer St. Julian.

Staff Present: Tricia Denton and Sallyanne Morris

Meeting began at 4:30pm

President’s Remarks: Edward welcomed everyone and thanked them for coming. Over the next hour, we will update what has been completed and initiated over the past year. The usual centerpiece of our Annual Meeting is the State of the Watershed by Rob Karner. Unfortunately, he cannot be here today, but his presentation, along with his beautiful photos, will be available on our Annual Meeting link on the website. We will recognize several members of our community and their contributions to the watershed and our association. Our treasurer, Stan Kryder, will review our 2021 financials and we will briefly address association business including announcing the results of elections. We will have time for questions at the end.

Edward stated this past year we have completed several significant programs. 10 years ago, the GLA authored and filed a Watershed Management Plan to the state. That plan is about to expire. A new plan was updated and submitted this past spring which is our guide for the next 10 years. This new plan was funded by a 3-year, $25,000 grant from the State of Michigan. We also received grants for our scientific monitoring efforts, replacement of our boat wash well and Aquatic Invasive Species signage. Edward wanted to thank two unsung heroes, Bill Meserve and Mike Litch for over 2 decades of surveying aquatic plants in our lakes. They keep careful records of any plant life changes. The GLA is considered a regional leader in enteric bacteria studies and we are currently finishing our third year of data. Our hope is that this data can be transferred to public health officials. Three years ago, we initiated drone surveys of our lake and shorelines. These are establishing base lines for future evaluation and best management practices. 
The GLA continues to dedicate time and talent to produce a bi-monthly eblast. We will soon be launching a new website, easy to navigate, later this fall. Committee reports are available on the Annual Meeting page on the website.

Important Announcement: Edward stated that Invasive species is the key challenge for our generation within our watershed. One of our main advantages is that we have one main point of access to our lakes. 27 years ago the GLA had the foresight to organize, staff and maintain a boat wash to inspect and wash boats, but also to educate the boaters. Our forward thinking has served us well. However, the operation has created an increasing financial commitment for the GLA Annual Budget. We have washed over 50,000 boats over the past ten years. And during COVID the numbers increased more than usual. 
Forward thinking members of our board, Lori Lyman, Kris Fishman and Tom Dutmers, have recognized and taken on this challenge. Edward is pleased to announce the public launch of a 1+ million-dollar capital campaign to endow the boat launch in perpetuity. We are well on our way to achieving, if not exceeding, our goal. 

Honorary Membership: Edward stated that on rare occasions, actually 10 people in 76 years, the Board recognizes outstanding efforts and commitments to the GLA, by rewarding an Honorary Membership. This year by unanimous support, the board of directors he is delighted to award the Honorary Membership honor to Jim Dutmers. He is recognized for his outstanding leadership to the protection and preservation of the Glen Lake/ Crystal River watershed.

Stewardship Awards: While we are all guardians of our watershed, the GLA annually recognizes a few families who go above and beyond and serve as examples for us all. It is our hope that through these awards, ecologically responsible development along our lakeshores will become the norm.
It is a pleasure to announce that this year’s awards go to Dave and Gail Komendera, Sean and Anne McDermott and Molly Murray for shoreline restoration on Little Glen. These neighbors took on a 3-year process that ultimately resulted a restoration through bio-engineering to restore their former adjacent shorelines. 

Recognition: Edward recognized all current board members, all staff members and this year’s Interns.
He also recognized 2 outgoing board members. 
Vic Peirce began his association with the board as a member of the Water Level Committee. Six years ago, he joined the board he led the communication and technical committee. He created our new social media strategy.
David Hayes has been part of the GLA board since 2015. Dave contributed his legal skills as a volunteer for the Hatlem Pond Dredge project and has been a leader of our community and government relations. He led the GLA through several significant changes including the recent by-law updates. 

Financials: Stan thanked everyone for their support this past year to the GLA.
The Glen Lake Association achieved record growth in 2021 and we are in a very strong financial position. Our assets total $1,663,718.00. That is an increase of $199,609.00 from 2020.
There are 3 separate categories that make up these assets. The Watershed Fund had a little over $500,678.00, the General Fund had $537,372.00 and the General Fund without restrictions had $625,688.00. Each year we take 4% of the Watershed Fund to supplement our operations. 

In the past year, 2021, we raised $469,000.00 in revenue. Majority of that revenue is through donations and contributions. He reinforced that we could not run all of our programs without this financial support from our members. We do get support from a variety of other sources including our investments, Township donations and grants.
Regarding our expenses, we spent $270,000.00 last year. That covers our water quality program, staff support, member communications, Water Level committee and Swimmer’s itch. 

Stan stated he was proud to end his report by sharing that we ended last year in an excellent financial position.
See Attachments

Secretary Kris Fishman recognized Edward Lanphier as our outgoing President and thanked him for his leadership, strong governance and sense of fiscal responsibility. 

Edward thanked David Hayes for agreeing to serve as our parliamentarian, our inspectors Monica Dutmers and Sue Kryder. 
As of July 19, 2022 our records show we have 474 active members. 294 of those are eligible to vote. According to our by-laws we require 59 voting members.
Monica Dutmers stated we have met our quorum requirements with 72 members voting today either in person or by proxy.
Motion was made to accept the 2021 minutes. Tom Dutmers accepted the motion and Vic Peirce seconded the motion. 
Edward declared the minutes approved and passed by unanimous consent.

Candidate Slate: Candidates up for a vote for this year’s board include Rick Fink, Stan Kryder, Woody McCally and Dick O”Malley. All candidates have met and exceeded the required quorum and are overwhelmingly approved. 

Edward stated that following this meeting the new board will meet briefly to elect the new officers. He also stated it was a privilege and great opportunity to serve as President the past 2 years. 
Questions & comments: 
Sallyanne answered questions regarding the boat wash operation. 
A discussion on the Eurasian milfoil issue in Lake Leelanau followed.
Tricia answered questions about interacting with other lakes in the watershed as Guardian.
Motion to adjourn. Approved.
Meeting adjourned at 5:28pm

Respectfully submitted,
Sallyanne Morris
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